Dear Members of AFSCME District Council 33:

On Tuesday, May 14, 2024, the American Arbitration Association conducted the count of 2,608
ballots that were cast in our Union’s election of Chair Officers and Sergeants-at-Arms.

No candidate received a majority of votes cast for the Office of President or the Office of Secretary
Treasurer. As a result, a run-off election will be held between:

e Omar Salaam (Local 427) and Gregory Boulware (Local 394) for the Office of President
e Eric Desiderio (Local 159) and Joan Gallagher (Local 1956) for the Office of Secretary Treasurer

In accordance with the 2024 District Council 33 Election Rules, the details of this run-off election are as
follows:

e The American Arbitration Association will mail ballots on May 21, 2024. These ballots must be
returned via the United States Postal Service by June 11, 2024.

e The American Arbitration Association will count the ballots on June 11, 2024, and the Election
Committee will declare winners on that date.

Please note that if you do not receive a ballot, need a replacement, or have any questions about marking
your ballot, you may call the American Arbitration Association at (215) 731-2280. If you do not receive
your ballot, you may also pick up a replacement at the American Arbitration Association, which is located
at 230 South Broad Street, 12th Floor. You will be required to present ID in order to pick up a replacement
ballot at the American Arbitration Association.

Regardless of how you receive your ballot, you must return it to the American Arbitration
Association by the United States Postal Service.

In Solidarity,

Balidis. Lo

Calvin Sanders, Chairperson
2024 District Council 33 Election Committee



